

KATHY HOCHUL Governor

MARIE THERESE DOMINGUEZ
Commissioner

**DAVID P. SMITH, P.E.** Regional Director

August 4, 2022

The Honorable Dina Falcone Town Clerk, Town of Lysander 8220 Loop Road Baldwinsville, NY 13027 RECEIVED

AUG 0 5 2022

TOWN CLERK TOWN OF LYSANDER

Dear Ms. Falcone:

RE: SPEED REDUCTION REQUEST HAYES ROAD, TOWN OF LYSANDER

Thank you for your recent resolution and TE 9a, requesting a speed study on Hayes Road, in the town of Lysander. New York State Department of Transportation (NYSDOT) traffic engineers will conduct a formal investigation at the subject location.

Upon completion of the investigation, you will be notified of the results and our determination. Please be aware that our review requires sufficient field investigation and analysis to assure a proper response.

Your interest in this matter is greatly appreciated. If you have any questions, please contact me at (315) 428-4380.

Very truly yours,

Scott R. Bates, P. E., PTOE Regional Traffic Engineer